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Dear parents, carers and community members, 

Welcome to the last week of school for the 2018 year. Thank you to all who 
attended our Presentation Day Assembly last week, the students enjoy you 
celebrating the year’s achievements with them. 

It was great to see so many people at Mrs Martin’s farewell on Friday, thank you 
to all who came and thank you to the staff for providing the cakes for the day. Our 
new School Administration Manager will be Mrs Bernadette McIntyre who has 
previously held this position at Alstonville Public School, we know you will all make 
her feel welcome as we move into 2019. 

We have many volunteers, community groups and businesses who support 
Tabulam Public School students throughout the year. As a thank you to these 
groups we are holding a ‘Thank You BBQ’ on Wed 19th Dec at 11:45. Our 
canteen volunteers, and sport volunteers, P & C, Mountain BlueFarms, Tabulam 
Pre-school, Jubullum Land Council, CWA, Fire Brigade, SES, Scripture teachers, 
Police, Local Businesses and our parents are all welcome to attend. Thank you for 
your great support through 2018! 

Volunteers need to help keep in canteen for 2019, help keep our canteen open 
to provide your children with healthy, cheap lunches! Our canteen was the first on 
the North Coast to be recognised for recognition as a ‘Heathy Canteen’, thanks to 
our canteen team for 2018! 

Tomorrow (Tues 18th Dec) it is ‘Christmas Tree Night’ at Tabulam Public 
School! Come along for the P & C BBQ at 6pm followed by Carols and dancing 
before Santa arrives at 7:45pm. 

Wednesday will be a fun day at Tabulam school and students are asked to bring 
their swimmers and a towel, there will be our volunteers BBQ lunch on the day so 
students do not need to bring lunch (unless they don’t like sausages) 

Wednesday 19th Dec is the last day of school for students. Please check the 
calendar for start dates for 2019. 
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STUDENTS ON GOLD… 

K/1 –Daniel Johnson-Brady, Savannah Simon, Kenneth Avery, Dellzaliah Adams, 
Tayshaun Simon,  
   
Year 2/3 –Sophia Hippi, Ben Wilkinson, Gracie Martin, Shantelle Hippi, Tasharni 
McGrady. 
  
Year 4/5/6 – Danial Khelloul, Shaileigh Avery, Ponjum Ward, Annabelle Johnson-
Brady, Shakylah McGrady, Donald Simon, Thomas Harkin, Albert Avery, Pierre 
Hippi, Oscar Martin, Kaden Khelloul, August Avery-Robinson, Dellmay Simon, 
Anne-Maree Avery. 
 
Next year we will be moving into the use of an App called ‘Skool Bag’ you will be 
able to receive and send notifications with this app and we will post things such as 
our newsletter, we hope everyone finds it a useful tool for communication. You will 
be notified next term about how to access the app. 

There are some gratitude letters from the year 4/5/6 attached to this newsletter 
for your enjoyment as we move into the Christmas period. 

Have a wonderful Christmas break and a relaxing time with family and friends. 

 

Lesley Mills 
Principal 
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 Katherine Outback Experience “Speak Up Show”  
11th January 2019  

6pm to 8.30 pm at the Casino Showgrounds  
Gates open at 5.30 pm  

Multiple Golden Guitar winner and horseman extraordinaire Tom Curtain will be performing his 
Katherine Outback Experience show of real horse training and working dog demonstrations followed by a 
live music performance at the Casino Showgrounds on Friday 11 January 2018. This is a FREE event 
thanks to the Richmond Valley Council and Northern Co-operative Meat Company (NCMC).  
There will be a FREE shuttle bus, kindly sponsored by Bennett’s Bus Services, with various pickups around 
town. Tickets are free, but bookings are recommended. For more details and tickets, click here. Katherine 
Outback Experience (KOE) is an outback show that celebrates life on the land through real horse-starting 
and working dog demonstrations entwined with live music and humorous bush tales. KOE won the 2018 
Tourism NT Brolga Awards for Best Tourist Attraction and Best Visitor Experience in the NT 
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